

CITY OF SAINT PAUL Melvin W. Carter, Mayor

1500 City Hall Annex 25 W. Fourth Street Saint Paul, MN 55102-1660

Fax: 651-266-6222

August 30, 2018

Dear Dayton's Bluff Neighbor,

I am writing to let you know that the City of Saint Paul will be conducting a test closure of East 6th Street from Mounds Boulevard to Maria Avenue. The test closure will start the week of September 17 and run for approximately one month.

In 2016, the Dayton's Bluff Community Council adopted a resolution in support of the test closure to evaluate traffic patterns and potential street improvements, based on a petition signed by more than 100 neighbors. Council Member Prince, along with her City Council colleagues, was able to secure funding during last year's budget session to conduct the test.

During this test closure, the City will measure vehicle, pedestrian and bike traffic counts at several locations in the neighborhood. Counts will be taken before and during the temporary closure. The City will evaluate the overall impact of the test closure on East 6^{th} Street as well as the surrounding streets.

We welcome and encourage feedback from neighborhood residents and others who visit Dayton's Bluff community. To share your views and experience with the test closure, please join us at these upcoming meetings:

- September 11, 7:00 pm -8:30 pm East Side Enterprise Center, 804 Margaret Learn more about the test
- November 5, 5:30 pm -7:00 pm East Side Enterprise Center, 804 Margaret Hear the presentation of test closure findings.
- A future meeting will be set to consider next steps.

Visit www.stpaul.gov/6thTest for information about the East 6th Street test closure and to share your feedback through our survey. The survey will be available with the beginning of the test closure. You can also call Council Member Prince's office at 651-266-8670 or Public Works Information line at 651-266-6100.

Thank you for your patience and consideration as the test closure is conducted.

Sincerely,



